MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board

Minutes

October 9, 2006

I. Call to order

The meeting was called to order by Chair Judy Gunsaulis at 1:08 p.m. at South Charleston Library. Those in attendance were Judy Gunsaulis, Suzette Lowe, Eva McGuire, Brian Raitz, Ann Farr, Cheri Davis, Vicky Terry, Joanna Thompson, and WVLC/MLN Technician Tammy Richards.

II. Minutes

The minutes were approved as presented.

III. Circulation Committee – Emilee Seese

No report

IV. Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry

Vicky Terry presented two proposed changes to the cataloging policy/procedure :

A. In the MARC record, the gmd will change from [videorecording] to [videorecording (DVD)] where appropriate

B. A new subject will be added : West Virginia author in the following format :

691 West Virginia|xAuthors.

Brian Raitz made the motion, with Eva McGuire seconding, that the above changes to approved. Motion carried.

Vicky reported that two training sessions by WVLC Cataloger, Heather Campbell,         were scheduled. The first, Genealogy and Archival Materials Cataloging, is to be on  October 10 and 11 for Level 3 catalogers. The second, scheduled for October 12 and 13,  is Level 2 cataloging training along with an overview/review of the Millennium cataloging module.

There will be no other training planned until May 2007 for the MLN. The NORLN group will be having various training which the MLN is welcome to attend.

V. OPAC Committee – Brian Raitz

Brian reported that the following changes to the OPAC had been made :

A. Color scheme changed from the brown bar to a green bar

B. Lines now separate the cells

C. ISBN is on the first drop-down search but not on the other screens

Some possible future changes include : 

A. Eliminating “Under construction” link

B. Investigating how to just have available items come up on a search (NORLN has this on their OPAC)

C. A link to the MLN web page

D. A link to the list of libraries with an interactive map – Brian will consult with the WVLC technicians about this

Brian stated that he will call an OPAC committee meeting in the near future.

VI. Continuing Education Committee – Danny McMillion

Due to Danny’s absence, committee member Brian Raitz reported. Committee members, Brian Raitz and Eva McGuire, have begun compiling a generic Millennium user’s guide based on Raleigh County’s current handbook. The deadline for reporting back to the committee on this project is January 2007. The goal is to have the users guide ready by Spring Fling 2007.

It was noted by the board that more training is needed on the circulation and cataloging module. A suggestion was made to check into the cost of having someone from Innovative come to do training. It was also suggested that some type of training be held at Spring Fling 2007.

VII. MLN ListServs

Judy Gunsaulis asked for a clarification for the “vip listserv” – it was agreed that this was for directors only.

VIII. PIN numbers

PIN numbers were activated on September 29, 2006. The PIN numbers are encoded on the patron record and should not be deleted. 

Suzette reported that there was a problem with a student at Ripley Elementary School who had tried to set his PIN number. The digits included 3 identical numbers in a row. Tammy will check to see if this is the problem.

NEW BUSINESS

A. Release 2006

Tammy Richards reported that libraries that have moved to new 2006 release are doing well. Beth Nicholson, from a NORLN library at Clarksburg, went to a consortium meeting out west a few weeks ago and informed Tammy that things seemed to be going well.

Tammy would like every MLN library to purchase a flash/thumb-drive so that the new update can be downloaded and installed by the library staff under the direction and guidance of the WVLC technicians. This will make the process go much faster.

It was the consensus of the board that the installation of the 2006 Release begin the week of December 11, 2006.

B. Searching problems in the OPAC

It was reported that the full catalog (i.e. Jackson County Libraries vs. Jackson County Libraries Juvenile Only) will not search children’s subjects (650 1).  The Cataloging Committee will address this problem at its next meeting.

C. Overdue Notice Printing Problem

The willful retention statement is only partially printing. The two most obvious options were discussed : (1)have the full warning and have less books listed on each page or (2) have no warning and more books listed per page.  Eva raised the question of possibly shortening the message rather than have the full willful retention statement. Judy said the issue was in the “coptions”. She will experiment but will back up the current billing statement so that if there’s a problem, it can be restored.

OTHER

A. Renewal statistics

Brian talked to III sales representative Steven Strohl at WVLA about the current renewal statistics being combined with the circulation statistics. Steven said they can be separated. Tammy Richards said she thinks the new upgrade will provide this separation.

B. Printing/Sorting Overdues

Brian said he would like to be able to sort the overdue list and bills by clicking on the top of the call number column, have that list sorted, print it, check shelves, check in any materials found on the shelf, and then be able to go back and actually process the overdues.  Being able to do this would save both time and money.

C. Concord University

Ann stated that Concord University is still issuing library cards with incorrect patron information. This has become an issue with libraries in Concord’s area.  It was suggested that the correct address of the student/patron be put in as the primary with the college address as the secondary.  Judy said she would talk to Steven Rowe, director of Concord’s library.

D. Thanks

Judy expressed appreciation to Suzette Lowe as outgoing chair of the Cataloging Committee.

ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 2:20 p.m.  The next meeting will be December 4, 2006.

